
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello Everyone,  

I hope you are all safe and well and managing to keep your spirits up.  I think that in future, 2020 will 

be remembered as the year of plans - new plans, postponed plans, arranged plans, cancelled plans, 

alternative plans, government plans and WI plans etc ………  So here we are in lockdown again and let’s 

hope we can do all we can to stay safe and keep those we love safe. 

We are closing the office until the beginning of December and we are all working from home again.  

Please be assured we will strive to give you the best service possible. 

I am so glad that we decided last month to plan a whole series of events to take us through the Winter 

and beyond into next Spring.  Please make a note of all the events and put them in your diary or calendar.  

At least we can get together virtually. 

I have been busy over the last couple of weeks, I have made some Christmas 

cards, I’ve got no excuse this year for not making my own! Here is a selection 

of them, I especially liked the design of these with the different colours and 

types of birds. 

I have read a lot and spent time with my grandsons. I had a lovely afternoon recently at Roker Beach 

where I was mesmerised by the antics of a group of dolphins who were feeding and playing between the 

piers.  It was heart-warming to watch – natural and free and in the fresh air.  

Last weekend myself and Elaine Wright (Vice Chairman and Vice Treasurer) attended the National 

Council meeting by zoom.  Elaine was attending in place of Clare Espie, our Treasurer, who was working 

and couldn’t be there.  Normally the council meeting takes place at a conference centre in the south of 

England so there was no long drive this year.  Although it meant sitting in front of a screen for the best 

part of two days it was very well organised, interesting and informative we were also able to vote for 

various projects and future plans. 

 The beauty of having the zoom meeting was that every Federation was able to be represented and there 

was no ‘dead’ time.  It was especially good that at the end there was wasn’t a 250-mile drive home.  I 

would say that the only downside was that we didn’t get to interact with other Chairman and Treasurers 

during social time which is often when you can pick up good ideas and share difficulties. The staff of 

National and the Board of Trustees have all continued their work to keep the WI on track over the past 

months – even though they have all been working from home all this time.  The National Team continue 

to keep things running and on track in addition to continuing to look to the future and the further 

development of the WI.  At the moment National are working with the Charities Commission and the 

legal team to ensure that we are all kept upto date with what is required of us.  We will of course pass on  
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any updated information as it comes to us.  Needless to say, the finances of NFWI have had to be 

reviewed, the 3-month membership extension this year was welcomed by members but the knock an 

effect is that NFWI and Federations lost 25% of a years income.  All departments have been asked to 

revise their budgets accordingly.  The strategic view of the WI was discussed at length and there is 

continuous work being carried out to re-iterate positive messages in the media. 

Members News  

Apologies to Jarrow WI who celebrated their 40th Birthday last month – they of 

course started in 1980 not 1981 as stated. 

Annie Bain of Washington Station WI has just completed the 400,000 steps 

challenge in aid of Breast Cancer charity, she and her friend Suzanne together 

raised £880.00 and covered 182 miles to fulfil the challenge. – Well done ladies!   

News from National 

Please don’t forget to complete your ‘Count Me in Survey’ – a paper copy was in the last edition of 

“WI Life” or you can fill it in online.  It’s very important that NFWI has a true picture of the membership 

which will help in future planning. 

The next edition of WI Life will be on its way to you and as always in November it will carry an article 

about the proposed resolutions for next year.  Because of the earlier date for the annual meeting the 

resolutions process has been altered.  Members will be asked to make their selections and inform the 

Federations of their choice as usual.  The successful resolutions will go forward to be discussed at the 

Annual meeting in April there will be no vote at that time, votes will be made in WI’s afterwards and 

results sent to National.  You will of course get more information about this in due course. 

Denman College  

The closing date for the consultation on the Denman Estate and constitution changes was 30th October.  

I hope you remembered to send your responses if you had strong feelings about it.  After discussion with 

the Board of Trustees a response was sent from Tyne and Wear South to the National Federation. 

“To the NFWI Board of Trustees      October 2020 

Response of Tyne and Wear South Federation of WIs Board of Trustees to the consultation on 

the future of the Denman estate and the proposed amended objects of the Denman College 

Trust. 

The issues have been discussed with Tyne and Wear Board of Trustees and the outline 

document has been shared with all members in various formats in order that they can 

contribute to the consultation should they want to make representation. 

The Response of the Board of Trustees is outlined below. 

The Board of Trustees of Tyne and Wear South Federation of WIs would firstly like to express 

their thanks to the National Board of Trustees and the Staff of Denman College for their hard 

work and efforts to maintain and support Denman College. Decisions of this magnitude are not 

made lightly and we can only send our appreciation for everything that has been done with 



 

regard to this issue. Our sympathy is extended to those who have been made redundant which 

is the saddest of outcomes in this situation. 

However, our Federation views this as an opportunity to allow the NFWI to move forward with 

a more inclusive and accessible educational platform. 

 

A beginning has been made with the extremely popular “Denman at Home” courses and the 

development of those along with regional and localised courses in collaboration with 

Federations is to be welcomed.  It is an opportunity for our organisation to be more focussed 

on education with experiences being offered more widely across England, Wales and the 

Islands. 

Our organisation should have an education committee rather than a Denman committee so 

that education is seen as an integral part of the WI. 

With reference to the formal points of the consultation; 

1. The proposed sale of the Denman estate - Tyne and Wear South Federation fully support the 

sale of the Denman estate especially as the funds raised will then be restricted to educational 

purposes. 

2. The suggested revised charitable objects of the Denman College Trust - Tyne and Wear South 

Federation support the removal of references to Denman residential college.   The Trustees do 

not support the word “promotion” and would wish to see the word “Provision “ re-instated.  

The Trustees would support both” Provision and Promotion “as a phrase instead of the word 

“Promotion” standing alone. 

Margaret Carter  

Chairman  

Tyne and Wear South Federation of Wis 

On behalf of the Board of Trustees. 

 

Denman At Home. 

This continues and it has been extremely popular and many members are taking 

the opportunity to access Denman online courses – for a fiver it’s a bargain!  

The whole programme was launched in May 2020 with 2000 attendees, 43% of the first students 

had never been to Denman.  From June- Sept 22,000 members attended and it reached 11% of the 

membership.  I’m sure these courses will continue in the future. 

www.denman.org.uk/.  There are more events listed upto 12th December on the website. 

Here’s a sample for the coming week. 
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Dates for your Diary –  

As you can see from the list of dates for your diary, we are aiming for 2 

Federation events per month by Zoom.  The first one is this coming Saturday, a 

virtual craft class.  I will be demonstrating edible Christmas Cake decorations and place settings.  The 

original plan was that I would do this demonstration from the office with Joanne filming and hosting 

the zoom meeting.  I shall now be demonstrating from my kitchen table and Joanne will host the 

meeting.  It’s a first for us and if it goes well you should just see my hands and kitchen table – if it goes 

badly it could be the first pantomime of the season!! I do hope you can join us and get some ideas of 

things to do over the next month.  Good projects for the kids too! 

Date and Time Event Meeting ID and Password  

Thursday 19th Nov 7pm Federation Quiz  847 6143 8080 

questions – all lower case  

Tuesday 15th December 

7pm  

The Joys or Otherwise of the 

Festive Season  

851 5446 7700 

488 313  

Thursday 28th January 

2021 7pm 

Cookery Demonstration 

(Vegetarian for Life) 

867 91811224 

vegetarian  

Thurs 25th Feb 2021 7pm  Bakery Demo – Artisan Bread  TBC 

   



 

 

Thursday 25th March 

2021 7pm  

Flower Arranging  TBC  

CRAFT DEMONSTRATIONS  

Sat Nov 7th 10.30am  Edible Novelties for place 

settings or Christmas Cake 

Decorations  

Meeting ID 838 8887 2126 

Password – christmas  

all lower case  

Sat Dec 12th 10.30am  Christmas Wrapping with a 

Twist  

 

Meeting ID 813 5842 5935 

Password – wrapping  

all lower case  

Sat Jan 9th   2021 

10.30am 

Archive Tags   818 3298 0331 

wrapping  

Sat Feb 6th 2021 

10.30am  

Valentine Tokens  816 0790 7881  

valentine 

Sat March 6th 2021 

10.30am  

Easter Crafts  

 

885 6437 7125 

easter 

Sat May 1st 2021 

10.30am 

Faux Enamelling  870 5685 9801 

enamel 

Sat June 5th 2021 Paper Roses  

 

841 2831 2909 

paperroses 

Join us on Saturday 7th November for the virtual craft demonstration 

Sat Nov 7th 10.30am  Edible Novelties for place 

settings or Christmas Cake 

Decorations  

Meeting ID 838 8887 2126 

Password – christmas  

all lower case  

 

These are the items I will be using on this craft demonstration.  Have 

them to hand if you want to have a go afterwards.  

Equipment - Knife, Board, Rolling Pin, Small Paintbrush, Cocktail 

Sticks, Small Cutters. 

Ingredients - Rice Krispie treats, White Sugar Paste, Coloured sugar 

pastes, Crème Eggs, Walnut Whips, Digestive Biscuits (or small silver 

card circles), Food Colouring   

Get ready for the December Craft by having to hand  

Christmas Wrapping Paper, Scissors, Double Sided Tape, Sticky Tape, Glue Stick, Assortment of 

ribbon and decorations. 

  



 

 

Federation Quiz Thursday 19th November 7pm 

Join us for an evening that will test your knowledge.  Get the other people in your household/bubble to 

join in too! You will need pen and paper – drink and nibbles are optional!.  We will not be responsible 

for any arguments in households.  Prizes for 1st, 2nd and 3rd place. 

Come and join us – where else can you go?  

Thursday 19th November 

7pm 

Federation Quiz  847 6143 8080 

questions – all lower case  

 

Read and Rhyme –  

Christmas with the Teashop Girls – Elaine Everest  

Its late 1940 and its back to the Kent Coastline to revisit the Teashop 

Girls in the second book in the series.  Rose Neville and her staff are 

working hard to put on a brave face for their customers, but when the café is hit 

during a bombing raid, they are left wondering whether it can survive.  Charming 

characters abound in this historical wartime drama. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 What have you been upto this week? 

How cute are these? Members of Fells Angels WI are knitting these 

festive covers for Terrys chocolate oranges, they will be donated to a 

local food bank to add a bit of festive cheer to Christmas food bags. 

Well done ladies. 

One of Dilly Dollies WI 

members, Gillian Dundass 

Shillitoe has like many of our members had a difficult few 

months. Gillian’s husband works as a Sound Engineer in the 

music industry and Gillian works alongside him at gigs and 

events where music plays a big part of what is happening. 

Obviously since the beginning of lockdown work had dried up 

and she was delighted a couple of weeks ago when they had 

an assignment to do the sound for Si King’s band who were  



 

 

making a music video recording. The job also coincided with the last day of BBC filming for the new “Hairy 

Bikers” cookery show So there was an added bonus to working that day, when Gillian and Dave got a 

chance to chat and admire a “hairy bike”. 

Thanks to Gillian for sharing the picture and we all hope that she and Dave and all our other members 

involved in the entertainment industry can get back to work soon.  

Joanne’s craft course is going really well, 

she has completed a proggy mat and a 

drawstring patchwork bag.  The current 

project is a hooky Christmas picture which 

I think she is finding harder.  Well done so 

far.  If anyone wants the information on 

how to make these, contact Joanne in the 

office and she can send you some 

information.  These were great little projects for those beginning to craft - simple but effective.   

 Sisters of Shields WI Wine Club’s held a zoom Hallo-Wine 

Party. The ladies were asked to choose a bottle of wine that had 

either a Halloween themed label or name, & dressing up was 

encouraged. The eleven ladies who decided to join in were in 

various stages of costume, from fully dressed to masks, & 

everyone looked fabulous! A couple of the Sipsters said it was 

the first time that they had actually dressed up for Halloween 

but had great fun in doing so. Some of the ladies decorated their 

surroundings too.  They took part in a quiz, a game of ‘Would 

you Rather’ - a Halloween edition obviously, told scary real life 

stories & shared their earliest memories of Halloween. A great 

night where the wine didn’t seem to matter. They enjoyed 

seeing & talking to each other again. The evening ended with a Halloween funny story, so that no one 

would have nightmares.   

 

 

  



 

 

 

Christmas Corner 

Christmas Corner: Stir up Sunday is the last Sunday in November when you should make your Christmas 

puddings. Here’s a recipe for your Christmas puddings so you can start now and get the ingredients 

before Stir up Sunday 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Well if you’re tired of traditional food at Christmas, why not try 

something a bit quirky but I have to say I won’t be partaking of the 

Brussels Sprout Vodka! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

Public Affairs Update from Christine Parker – Public Affairs Ambassador  

STOP MODERN SLAVERY 
 

I have been trying to find out more about this campaign. The current regulations to end and support victims of 

modern slavery came into statute in March 2015. It was reviewed in July 2016. the UK government system for 

victim identification and support is through the National Referral Mechanism (NRM). 

If anyone suspects they have seen evidence of modern slavery ring the helpline 0800 121 700 or the Police on 101. 

The NRM in 2019 supported 10,627 victims. A 52% increase from 2018. 

The Modern Slavery (Victim Support) Bill 2019-2021 started in the House of Lords in January 2020. There is 

currently no date for the second reading. The bill would guarantee 12 months support for a victim after a positive 

decision made by the NRM. The current support is for 45 days. 

WI Life (October) has an article from the member who proposed this new resolution. 

 

NO MORE VIOLENCE:16 DAYS OF ACTION 

 

The WI supported this campaign last year and it was a nationally successful. We are encouraged to take part 

again this year. The Counting Dead Women project found fourteen women and two children had been killed 

across the 23 March to 12 April period. The project found through tracking the number of deaths through 

domestic violence the numbers are double that of an average 21 day period in the last decade. The numbers of 

women and men seeking help during the Covid lockdown have risen. The current lockdown makes it difficult for 

us to participate in the action this year. However we can do some things.   

 

The campaign runs from 25th November - 10th December. How can you help? 

• Collect donations to pass on to your local women’s refuge. Add some extra toiletries to your shopping order to 

pass on later 

• White Ribbon Day is 25th November. This is an opportunity to engage male ambassadors in speaking out 

against violence against women and to wear a white ribbon in support of the campaign. My WI has resources and 

information you can use to to start the conversation. 

• NFWI will be hosting a Supporting Survivors webinar. This is an opportunity to hear from expert speakers, 

survivors and members who have been campaigning on this area. To register an interest visit:thewi.org.uk/16days  

webinar 

Invitation - Bowes Belles WI would like to invite you to join their November meeting via Zoom on 

Tuesday 10th November at 7pm.  Our speaker is Paula from Suffolk Prickles Hedgehog Rescue.  If 

you're a member of a WI in the Tyne & Wear South Federation and would like to join us on the 10th 

November, please email bowesbelleswi@gmail.com for joining instructions. 

Remember to tune into On Nova Radio North East, Sundays 2-4, where Julie 

Pendleton talks to Margaret Carter and always has a variety of interesting guests. 
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It’s World Kindness Day on 13 November. We have never needed Kindness more 

 

 

Puzzles  

How many of the questions did you get right last week ?   
 

1. Alongside former President Frederik Willem de Klerk, which then President of South Africa won a 
Nobel prize for their work to peacefully end apartheid in the country? Nelson Mandela 
 

2. How many cards are there in a pack of cards (not incl. jokers)? 52 
 

3. What does www stand for? World Wide Web 
 

4. What Saints Day is celebrated (particularly in Ireland) on 17th March each year? St Patricks Day 



 

 

 
 

5. Where might you find Tower Bridge and Buckingham Palace, amongst many other landmarks? 
London 
 

6. What is the name of Mickey Mouse’s partner? Minnie Mouse 
 

7. What country is famous for inventing the Taco, Burrito and Quesadilla? Mexico 
 

8. Who is the South African born CEO of SpaceX and the brains behind Tesla? Elon Musk 
 

9. What animal is Pumbaa in the Lion King? A warthog 
 

10. What company is responsible for the iPhone, iPad and iWatch and many other products? Apple 
 
I know that not many of us have been able to travel far this year but here is a puzzle for you to search 
out different currencies across the world. I must admit some I haven’t heard about.  

 

Well that’s all folks for this week, we will be doing a short new bulletin next week from Joanne’s sitting 

room so look out for that.  We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible on Saturday for the 

Christmas Edible Craft.  Take care. 

Margaret Carter - Chairman - Tyne and Wear South Fed of WI’s 

Office number and email 0191 5845814 twsfwi@btconnect.com 

Margaret Carter 0191 4165269, 07718 231984 macarter1@hotmail.co.uk 

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nUJV-9wvdB8 
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